DEPARTMENT OF LAaw
CITY OF CHICAGO
September 23, 2021

By: Email

Stanley R. Kaminski

Duane Morris

190 South LaSalle Street, Suite 3700
Chicago, IL 60603
SRKaminski@duanemorris.com

e:

Dear Stan:

I am writing in response to your letter of August 30, 2021 (“Request”) (copy attached), requesting
a private letter ruling (“PLR”) concerning the application of the Chicago Parking Lot and Garage
Operations Tax (“Parking Tax”), Chapter 4-236 of the Municipal Code of Chicago (“Code” i, to

the operations of ||| G - thc carage located at
I Chicogo.

Based on the facts set forth in your Request, along with the additional facts set forth in your email

of September 9, 2021 (copy also attached), we agree that ] is applying the residential
exemption to the Parking Tax in compliance with the Parking Tax Ordinance and Parking Tax

Amended Ruling #1.

This PLR is based on the text of the Parking Tax Ordinance and Parking Tax Amended Ruling #1
as of the date of this letter and the facts as represented in the Request and your email being accurate.
The opinions contained herein are expressly intended to constitute written advice that may be
relied upon pursuant to Code Section 3-4-325. Please be advised, however, that pursuant to
Uniform Revenue Procedures Ordinance Ruling #3, Section 12, reliance on written advice in a
PLR that is ten or more years old shall be deemed not reasonable unless ratified in writing by the

Corporation Counsel’s Office.

Very truly yours,
Dl

Weston W. Hanscom

cc: Department of Finance

TWO NORTH LASALLE STREET, SUITE 440, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60602












































